
 
 
 

 
 

PLANNING BOARD 
VILLAGE OF NORTH HILLS 

Village Hall 
June 11, 2025 

7:30 pm 
 

PRESENT: Doreen Severin, Chair 
Barry Bassik, Deputy Chair 
Gary Schubert, Sharon Struminger, Members 
Raymond Kotcher, Alternate Member 
Peter Cinquemani, Superintendent of Building Department 
Marianne C. Lobaccaro, Village Administrator 
A. Thomas Levin, Village Attorney 
 

 ABSENT: Margo Kane, Member 
 

The Chair called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.   

The Chair announced that the next regular meeting of the Planning Board would 

be held at Village Hall on July 9, 2025 at 7:30 pm. 

In the absence of Ms. Kane, Mr. Kotcher participated in all discussions and votes 

at this meeting, unless otherwise noted. 

The Board discussed Case 23-15pb-a, Case No. 23-15pb-a-ex – Application of 

Northwell Health Inc., 600 Community Drive, for extension of time to obtain necessary 

permits.  Joshua Brookstein, Esq. was present, representing the applicant.  Mr. 

Brookstein elaborated on the reasons for the extension request as presented in the 

letter application.  Mr. Cinquemani concurred, and noted that interior alterations were 

being done pursuant to other permits already issued.  On motion by Ms. Struminger, 

seconded by Mr. Schubert and adopted unanimously, the Board extended to March 31, 

2026 the time in which the applicant is required to obtain all necessary permits. 














